
Love Lives On
FUND HONORS MATRIARCH’S LEGACY  
OF KINDNESS

WHEN ASKED to describe her mother, the words 

come easily for Matina Zenios. Compassionate. 

Caring. Loving. Big-hearted. Kind. 

Sue Bouzounis was all these things and more. 

The mother of two and grandmother of four was 

the North Star of her family, and someone who 

consistently put others above herself. After she 

passed away in 2016, her family, who for years 

have worked together in a family business, 

wanted to do something that would honor Sue’s 

memory, and continue the legacy of her good 

work and passion to help others. 

“Both my mom and my dad were very 

generous to the community when we were 

growing up, starting with our church and 

spanning out from there,” Zenios said. “My mom 

helped get the business off the ground and 

then devoted most of her time to raising us and 

balancing everything. She would spend all of her 

spare time serving others. It’s just who she was. 

She volunteered in the surgery waiting area at 

The Ohio State University Hospital for more than 

30 years.”

Born and raised 

in Greece, Chris 

Bouzounis came to 

the United States in 

1966 to give his sister 

away at her wedding. 

While in the states he 

met Sue, and the two 

were married a short 

time later. They decided to make their home in 

Columbus, and Chris started his own print shop, 

Olympic Press, the name a nod to his homeland. 

That company eventually became Olympic 

Incentive Ideas in 1967 when Chris shifted the 

business to focus on promotional branding. 

Chris and Sue initially ran the business out of 

their basement, producing branded business 

cards, matchbooks, and calendars for local 

companies. When the Olympic games came to 

Atlanta in 1996, however, the family was forced 

to change the name of their business when 

the U.S. Olympic Committee sent them legal 

papers saying they owned the rights to the name 

Olympic.

“It was my mom who came up with the name 

Artina, a combination of my name and my brother, 

Art,” explained Zenios. At first Matina and Art 

weren’t sold on the idea, and talked through 

many other names before circling back to Artina. 

“It is a family business, and the name really spoke 

to it being a family business.” Both Zenios and 

Art are involved with Artina Promotional Products 

today, with Zenios serving as President and Art 

as Vice President. 

The Artina “Choose Kind” Fund was 

established in March 2019 as a way for the 

company to facilitate its philanthropy and honor 

Sue. The Donor Advised Fund works well for 

them because it offers the flexibility and choice 

to give to organizations and causes they want to 

support. A committee, including some members 

of the Artina team, works together to identify 

needs and opportunities in the community. 

TWO YEARS AGO, The Columbus Foundation 

issued a Critical Need Alert (CNA), Our Kids, 

that put a spotlight on two vulnerable 

populations in our community—children  

at risk of losing access to early childhood 

education and youth experiencing 

homelessness. The CNA asked donors to 

join the Foundation to help local nonprofit 

organizations address the needs of these kids, 

recognizing that the commitment to the future 

success of our young people is a commitment 

to the success of all of us.

Donors’ response was both immediate and 

generous. The initial goal of $1.5 million was 

eclipsed by more than $900,000, leveraging 

a total of $2.4 million—making Our Kids the 

largest CNA in the Foundation’s history. 

While strides continue to be made on both 

fronts, those who work in the field of early 

childhood education recently celebrated an 

incredible win. 

When the CNA launched, more than 20,000 

children from low-income families were at risk 

of losing access to early childhood education 

due to the state’s Step Up To Quality (SUTQ) 

mandate, which stated that all childcare 

providers that accept publicly funded childcare 

needed to have a one-star SUTQ rating by 

July 1, 2020 (which was shifted to September 1 

due to COVID-19). As of September 2018, just 

28.5 percent of childcare providers in Franklin 

County had earned a SUTQ rating. 

SUTQ is a five-star quality rating and 

improvement system administered by the 

Ohio Department of Education and the Ohio 

Department of Job and Family Services. 

It recognizes and promotes learning and 

development programs that meet quality 

program standards that exceed licensing  

health and safety regulations.

Grants from the CNA benefited several 

organizations on the frontlines of the issue, 

including Action for Children, Columbus 

State Community College, and FutureReady 

Columbus. Funds supported technical 

assistance and professional development 

training related to achieving Step Up To Quality 

ratings, as well as support to help childcare 

providers complete their Child Development 

Associate credentials ahead of the 2020 

deadline.

As of September 1, 2020, 100 percent of 

children receiving support through publicly 

funded childcare in central Ohio have been 

connected to a quality early education 

program, and more than 750 providers in 

Franklin County have stepped up to earn at 

least a one-star rating!

“Thanks to support from the Critical Need 

Alert, we can all rest assured that the places 

that our most vulnerable children are going 

to are that much more prepared to help those 

children get ready for school,” said Eric Karolak, 

CEO of Action for Children. “All our kids 

deserve a strong, firm foundation and,  

with Step Up To Quality, you know that all 

programs have a minimum set of conditions 

that make for a better opportunity for children.”

Congratulations to all who made this 

incredible goal a reality!

DONOR FEATURE

“Great ideas come when you put multiple 

minds together,” said Zenios.

Through the fund, the family plans to support 

organizations with a mission to help families 

and children facing situations of need, such 

as homelessness, severe illness, financial 

distress, and other challenges—all things that 

were meaningful to Sue. Since its inception, the 

Artina “Choose Kind” Fund has awarded grants 

to Children’s Hunger Alliance, A Kid Again, and 

Family Promise of Delaware County.

In addition to fundraising events, the company 

is capitalizing on its own expertise to help grow 

the fund, through the “Choose Kind” store on its 

website. From t-shirts and tumblers to blankets 

and tote bags, the merchandise all conveys 

a message that is helping this family honor a 

legacy. 

For Zenios, she sees no end to the good they 

can do through their philanthropy. 

“The sky is the limit,” she said. “We want to 

grow our fund and help provide grants to as 

many opportunities as we can. I think my mom 

would be really proud and honored with what 

we’ve accomplished.”
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